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DECISION 
 
Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended) 
 
Request for Observations to Adjoining Borough - No objection 
 
Address:  
Various locations on the public highway in the London Borough of Haringey 
 
Proposal: 
Installation of street furniture comprising pairs of 76mm diameter steel tubes (poles) linked 
with 1.6mm clear nylon filament and similar street furniture to delineate a local Jewish Eruv  
Drawing Nos: See LB Haringey planning application ref HGY/2022/1906 
 
The Council, as a neighbouring planning authority, has considered your request for 
observations on the application referred to above and hereby raises no objection. 
 
  
 
Informative(s): 
 

1  Reasons for no objection- 
 
Three of the sites are on Hampstead Lane and Hampstead Lane forms the 
boundary between LB Haringey and LB Camden.  
 
A pair of 5.5m high 76mm diameter poles with wire between is proposed off 
Hampstead Lane to the east of Park Flats; two separate 5.5m high 76mm 
diameter poles with wires crossing Hampstead Lane are proposed at and to 
the right of the junction with Stormont Road; a 5.5m high 76mm diameter pole 
with wire connected to two lamp posts is proposed at the junction with 
Bishopswood Road. 
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A similar application in LB Camden (2021/3105/P), for the installation of poles 
with clear wire between, in 10 different locations on the highway in N6 and 
NW5 postcodes in Camden, was granted planning permission subject to a 
legal agreement in April this year.  
 
On balance it was considered that the poles and connections would not harm 
the townscape and heritage assets of Camden, the amenity of any residents or 
any biodiversity and transport conditions.  
 
The LB Haringey proposals would similarly not have any adverse effects on the 
Highgate Village Conservation Area, the Listed Kenwood House, the amenity 
of any local residents or any biodiversity or transport conditions in Camden.  
 
Thus no objection is raised to the proposals as far as they relate to the 
Camden borough.   
 

 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Daniel Pope 
Chief Planning Officer 


